BAMPTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON NOVEMBER 19TH 2013.

Present.

Mrs Hall (in the chair), Mr. Hughes, Mrs. Wright, Mr. Carruthers, Mr. Stones, Mr. Bruin, Mr. Campbell.

Mrs. Drinkwater (Clerk)

79.1 Apologies for absence.
Mr. Slee (EDC councillor) was unable to attend because he was unwell.

79.2 Declarations of interest in agenda items.
None were made.

7 9.3 Minutes of meeting held on September 17th.
Having been circulated the minutes were taken as read. They were approved as a correct record and signed as such by Mrs. Hall.

79.4 Comments and concerns of members of the public.
No members of the public were present but Mr. Hughes mentioned the Arqiva mobile infrastructure project and the possibility that a mast might be situated on Bomby Green. There should be more information on this and consultation in the future.

79.5 Reports from EDC and CCC councillors and LDNPA parishes’ representative.
EDC councillor and LDNPA rep. were not present.
Mr. Hughes (CCC councillor) reported that under budget proposals for 2014/15 bus subsidies would be cut and services withdrawn. This would  possibly affect the Penrith/ Burnbanks service. Subsidised school transport for over 16 year old pupils would also be stopped. The consultation on the budget proposals would continue until January 20th and the Clerk was asked to send the council’s concerns to CCC before then.

79.6 Finance.
a) Half yearly report.

The half yearly report had been circulated and it was approved. The comparison of actual expenditure with the current budget would be e-mailed to councillors. 

b) Bank balances at 30/9/13.    Current account  5323.13

                                                  Business reserve 1000.30

c) Accounts to be paid’-   Clerk’s salary       406.25

                                          A. Milne (grass) 1000.00

                                          Petty cash               65.00

                                                                     1471.25

As no invoice had been received from Mr. Milne it was agreed that payment should be deferred until the next meeting. Total expenditure therefore 471.25. In bank following clearance:- 4851.88.

Other payments were authorised and the cheques signed by Mr. Bruin and Mr. Hughes.

Mr. Carruthers would contact Mr. Milne.

d) Grant application from Great North Air Ambulance.

As this request was for funding in 2014/15 it was agreed that it should be left to a later meeting.

79.7 Affordable housing.
Mr. Carruthers reported on the recent meeting of the housing working party. It had been decided that the group would take a tentative look at housing needs in the parish and in the new year it was hoped to involve the Bampton Trust. It was recognised that obtaining funding for housing was difficult. Mr. Campbell had agreed to act as minute secretary at meetings.
Mr. Hughes said that Mr. Graham, prime mover in the Crosby Ravensworth housing initiative, would be willing to give advice and share hic experience.

79.8 Brush cutter for Bomby Green.

Mrs. Hall reported that there was no question of a grant being required for this at present as a new machine adequate for the work involved would be very expensive and hiring when necessary would be a better option. Funding would also be possibly obtainable through the LDNPA Community Fund or elsewhere.

Mr. Carruthers suggested that the agricultural contractor who cuts hedges for him could also cut the brush on Bomby Green for a modest charge. Mrs. Hall would pass this idea on to the Bomby Green Committee.

79.9 Planning.
Permission granted;-  7/2013/3051 Mardale Inn  - change of window to door.

Application withdrawn;-  7/2013/3077  - Naddlegate West  - extension and workshop/garage.

New applications:-  7/2013/3092 and 3094  -  Dalefoot – agricultural buildings. No objections had been raised.

                               7/2013/3105 – Bomby Waters – conversion of garage to residential.  Strong support sent. 
United Utilities  -  tree planting on land at Roughill.

79.10 Updates on previously discussed matters.
a) Recreation Field report.

No meeting had been held.

b) Footway lighting.

In the absence of Mr. Slee Mr. Hughes reported that the next meeting of the relevant EDC committee would be in December and that the process was still ongoing but very slowly. No conclusions had been reached about what should be done about lighting but changes may take place in relation to lights on electricity poles. The draft report of the Scrutiny Committee was available.

c) Parking on Knipe Moor.

The Clerk had written to Mr. Hindley and the Commoners’ Committee and e-mailed Lowther but had had no response from anyone.

d) Web-site advertising.

Mr. Carruthers reported that he had een in touch with Mr. Cant regarding a request from RSPB for a link on the web-site to their web-site which advertised their activities etc. There was considerable discussion about whether this constituted an advertisement which should be charged at the same rate as other advertisements as RSPB wanted to pay half as much. It was proposed by Mr. Campbell, seconded by Mr. Stones and agreed by a majority that the full fee should be charged.

As the previous year’s fee for advertising was about to expire there was some discussion about who should handle advertisements and the starting date for subscriptions for the next year. It was finally agreed that it should begin at the beginning of March and that Mr. Carruthers would ask Mr. that this might entail an increase in the cost of Mr. Cant’s services.

e) Deposit of old minute books etc in Cumbria Archives.

The Clerk reported that the books had been deposited in Kendal.

79.11 Councillors’ concerns.

Mr. Stones was concerned about potentially dangerous parking of cars at the end of Bampton Bridge opposite the Post Office. He said that he and Mr. Bruin proposed the erection of a metal pole on the site which would prevent parking but which could be lowered when necessary for access to the water main by UU. Councillors approved the idea although there was some uncertainty over the ownership of the site and who should be consulted before the work was done.

Mr. Carruthers enquired as to who would pay the bill for the use of the Memorial Hall for the affordable housing meeting which had been held there. It was agreed that the council would pay but that it would be better to use somewhere else for subsequent meetings. Mrs. Hall suggested that the Chruch Hall could be used as there was no charge for its use.

Mr. Carruthers also had concerns over decisions made by LDNPA planners as he felt that no notice was taken of objections raised/ opinions expressed by the PC. The Clerk would contact Andrew Smith, LDNPA Planning Officer to find out whether he would be willing to attend a meeting and discuss these concerns with councillors. 

79.12 Items for next agenda.
Budget and precept setting. (Budget working party meeting date to be agreed)
Web-site.

79.13 Dates for next and subsequent meetings.
January 21st
March 18th
May 20th
July 22nd
September 23rd
November 18th
There being no further business the meeting was declared closed at 9.05pm.   
